
D A N  J O H N S O N  

July 31, 2025 BCC Agenda Date/Item: _____________ 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of an Amendment to a Contract with Total Golf Management Services for 
operation of the Stone Creek Golf Club. Amendment Value is 1 year. Total Contract 

Value is $3,255,000 for 12 years. Funding is through golf course revenue. 
No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

 Initial contract signed on January 13, 2005, and continued for an initial
period of five years with the opportunity for mutually agreeable five year
extensions.

 Amendment #1 was signed by former BCS Director Dan Zinzer on behalf
of the Board of County Commissioners (BCC) on June 30, 2009 and
extended the term from January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2014.

 Amendment #2 extending the contract term was signed by BCC Board
Chair John Ludlow on December 18, 2014, extending the term from
January 1, 2015 through June 30, 2020.

 Amendment #3 extending the contract term was signed by BCC Board
Chair Jim Bernard on July 16, 2020, extending the term through
September 30, 2020.

 Amendment #4 extending the contract term was signed by BCC Board
Chair Jim Bernard on September 24, 2020, extending the term through
November 20, 2020.

 Amendment #5 extending the contract term was signed by BCC Board
Chair Jim Bernard on October 29, 2020 extending the term through
September 30, 2025

Performance 
Clackamas 

This agreement supports the BCC goal of growing a vibrant economy by 
enhancing our local community with a sought-after municipal golf course 

Counsel Review Yes, JM 7/2/2025 Procurement Review N/A 
Contact Person Sarah Eckman Contact Phone 503-742-4303

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Clackamas County has had a contract with Total Golf Management Services, 
LLC (TGMS) for management services for the operation of Stone Creek Golf Club since 2005. TGMS 
has done an exceptional job of managing the 
operations of the golf course and associated 
facilities, while maximizing revenue to the County. 

Prior to this one-year extension, the agreement 
has had three five-year extensions. This 12-month 
extension allows time for the Department of 
Transportation and Development to plan for, and 
possibly construct, the replacement of the 
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irrigation system at the golf course in the next 12 months. Simultaneously a Request for Proposals for 
golf course management and operations will be published so that the management contract receives 
open competition. This timeline allows for a management company to be selected in the coming year and 
prepared to assume management of the golf course on October 1, 2026. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff respectfully recommends the Board approve Amendment #6 to the contract with Total Golf 
Management Services LLC for Management Services for the Operation of Stone Creek Golf Club. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Dan Johnson 
 
Dan Johnson, Director 
Department of Transportation and Development 
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